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ROSEMARKET COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

Minutes of  the meeting held at the Village Hall, Rosemarket on 
 Monday 2nd March, 2015 

 

Present: Cllrs Roy Venables (Chairman), Steve Davies, Michelle Rees-Siso, Barbara 

Summons, M.B.E. ; County Councillor Rob Summons; Peter Horton (Clerk).  

Apologies: C’llr Rhys Jones.       

Minutes of the February 2015 monthly meeting 

These were accepted as an accurate record and signed by the Chairman (proposer C’llr Steve 

Davies, seconder C’llr  Barbara Summons).  

Matters Arising 
Watery Lane. Nothing further to report at present.   

Cycle path. Clerk to chase up letter previously sent.  

Handyman. Clerk had spoken to the person previously mentioned, but they were not in a position 

to take up the work. However, C’llr Roy Venables knew someone who had recently set up as a 

handyman. Matter to be kept under review.  

Neyland Road. Work being done on the road. Clerk to chase up letter sent in about railway bridge.   

Plans 

There were no plans for discussion this month. Members were informed by C’llr Rob Summons 

that the application at Great Westfield Farm for a function centre had been re-submitted.   

Accounts 

Payments 

P.C.C. (Grass-cutting, The Beacon)     :  £735-60 

P.C.C. (Westaway Park rental, six-monthly)    :  £    7-50 

The above items were approved by Members (Proposer C’llr Steve Davies, seconder C’llr Michelle 

Rees-Siso).   

Correspondence 

1) Pembs. Y.F.C. – Request for financial assistance – deferred until May meeting 

2) All Pembrokeshire Cruse - Request for financial assistance – deferred until May meeting 

3) Shelter Cymru - Request for financial assistance – deferred until May meeting 

4) 1
st
 Johnston Scout Group - Request for financial assistance – deferred until May meeting 

5) Teenage Cancer Trust - Request for financial assistance – deferred until May meeting 

6) Kidney Wales Foundation – Publicity for forthcoming ‘Walk for Life’ event – noted.  

7) Andrew Rees (copy of email sent to C’llr Rob. Summons) – Complaints about access 

created into the lane by the Chapel – It was confirmed that an access had previously been in 

existence there. C’llr Rob Summons had requested that a planning enforcement officer 

should investigate. Matter to be kept in abeyance pending the outcome of this investigation.     

Any necessary discussion of Village maintenance 

Dog-fouling. No improvement, despite the signage placed at the entrances. Clerk to contact Dog 

Warden to request some visits. C’llr Barbara Summons thought that dogs were not allowed on The 

Beacon. However, it was pointed out that, as Common Land, there were no such restrictions.   

Discussion of access to Village Amenity.  

C’llr Jill Gibson had been going to seek possible sources of legal advice. Matter to be placed on 

agenda for April for further discussion.   

Any other business 

There was no other business this month.  

Public Forum   

There were no members of the public at the meeting this month.  

The meeting concluded at 7-30pm.  

Date of next meeting : Monday 13
th

 April, 2015, 7pm (to avoid clash with Easter weekend).   


